Rev. A. Currie, B.A., has erected a commodious new church. It was recently opened in the presence of a large number of people, Prof. Bryce of Winnipeg conducting the services. In the list of speakers at the opening tea-meeting on the following Monday we notice the name of Rev. D. Hodges of Oak Lake.

We are pleased to notice that some of our graduates are qualifying themselves for more efficient ministerial work as well as for the richer enjoyment of life. On May 30th, Rev. J. C. Martin, B.A., was united in wedlock to Miss Mary J. Cameron of Trout River Lines, and more recently Tay. S. Rondeau, B.A., led to the hymeneal alter Miss Eliza Scaborne of andon, Ont.

The opening services of St. Andrew's Church, Sherbrooke, took place on Octo', 6th. Principal Grant preached the morning sermon, after which the church was solemnly dedicated by the reading of the scriptures by Rev. Professor Scringer, M.A., and Rev. A. Lee, B.A., pastor of the congregation, and prayer by Principal Grant. In the afternoon Prof. Scringer preached, and in the evening Dr. Grant again took the ser s. Although the weather was very unfavorable the collection of the day amounted to \$846. The church is furnished with every convenience, and will cost with its site the handsome sum of about twenty thousand dollars.

Mr. J. A. MacFarlane, M.A., and Mr. A. S. Grant, B.A., B.D., the two members of the class of '88 who were sojourning abroad, are both now ordained and inducted. Mr. MacFarlane began his labors among the Presbyterians of Valleyfield in May last, having from the first the sympathy and love of his people. Mr. Grant received the charge of St. Andrew's Church, Almonte, on 26th August, and enters the work of this important field under the most favorable circumstances. He has recently followed the laudable example of his fellow-graduates mentioned above. On the 10th of October, at Toronto, he was married to Miss Caro. yne Wetherald, of Whitby.

During the summer a number of our graduates have changed their fields of labor. Rev. W. H. Geddes of Idaho Springs, Neb., has removed to Whitechurch, Ont.; Rev. M. H. Scott, B.A., formerly Principal of the Ottawa Ladies' College, to West Winchester; Rev. J. K. Baillie, of Massena, N.Y., to Potsdam, N.Y.; Rev. M. F. Bondreau, of Spencer, Mass., to New Glasgow, Que.; Rev. J. H. Hargrave, B.A., of Dominion City, Man., to Roseland, Man.; Rev. J. P. Grant, of Dunbar, Ont., to Fort MacLeod, N.W.T.